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Bonnie Eichholtz A message from Bonnie……….

Thanks to all who participated, our 8th annual picnic was a success. I
wish to extend a big “thank you” to all who joined us and brought
wonderful dishes, to Dianne and Chet Rosenbaum for fantastic
entertainment of music, song and dance and last, but definitely not least,
to Mark Reynolds for another super job on running the games, along with
his volunteers, Jessica Spicer and Frank Cavanaugh. Thank you, Thank
you, and Thank you!!!!

Our April meeting is a make n’ take of crystal trees in all color choices.
Bob Obenland will conduct our make n’ take as Jerry will be recovering
from his April 17th back surgery. We’ll miss you, Jerry!! Our thoughts and
well wishes go with you!!

I recently spoke to Melinda Seegers, from Department 56, and am very
happy to say she and her family are well. In fact, she and her husband
are proud grandparents to a new baby boy. Congratulations to Melinda
and family!! She asked me to extend a “Hello” to all.

See you at our April 26th meeting. As most of you know, this is our last
meeting before the summer break.

THE BOARD WOULD LIKE TO WISH YOU ALL A 
WONDERFUL SUMMER!

Attached to this newsletter is our 
current roster.



Update with Jerry!Jerry Fernon

Editors Corner With Rosie!…..
Roseann Abrams

Hi everybody, I can’t believe this is our last meeting
where is the time going! I feel like we were just sitting at
open houses.

I want to wish everyone a very safe and happy summer,
There is no word puzzle in this edition, I have been busy
with my ill dad and my time is limited to work on this
months newsletter, I apologize.

Looking forward to see everyone next week!

I won’t be at the April meeting because I will be in the hospital (back surgery) but I will tell
you about the great “make and take” Bob has planned for you. You will once again be
using hot glue guns so please try to remember that they can burn you quite badly. Do not
touch the glue until it is cooled down. If you want to remove any that is not wanted it can
be done when it is cold.

The project is to make a Christmas tree using a Styrofoam cone and jewels. You will see
the finished tree in the attached photograph. I think it looks pretty good and will look
great in most villages. You will be offered a number of colors to choose from but they all
look great.

I’m sorry I will not be there to make one but we all have priorities. Over the summer I will
come up with a plan for September and look forward to seeing you all then!



February Meeting Minutes with Joe!
Joe McPhillips

Village Landlords General Meeting and Picnic March 22, 2015

Board Members Present: Bonnie Eichholtz, Gene Armeno, Bob Obenland, Jerry Fernon,
Roseann Abrams, Mike Abrams, Nancy Fernon, Victoria DeBonis, Norm Barrett and Joe
McPhillips.
Bonnie Eichholtz called the meeting to order at 12:30pm.

Secretary’s Report: The report was available to all members in the newsletter. There were
no questions and a motion to accept the report was made by Jerry Fernon and seconded by
Rae Campello. The motion was passed.

Treasurer’s Report: The report was read by Bob Obenland. Bob also announced that he
had a list of pieces for sale by Norm Barrett and that there were additional pieces at the
picnic for sale. Bob requested that anyone who had previously purchased items from Norm
or Chris to please make payment to Norm. A motion to accept the report was made by
Josephine Armeno and seconded by Donna Fresquez. The motion was passed.

Prizes/Raffles: Gene announced we will be having an auction at the April meeting of Jim
Shore items.

Victoria DeBonis has organized the Cancer Society donation site in memory of Chris
Barrett. Please see Victoria for details or check the newsletter.

The funeral for Gail Reynolds will be on April 22nd at the VA Memorial Cemetery in Boynton
Beach by 441 and Hypoluxo. Details will be emailed to all members.

Jerry Fernon will be having back surgery in April so Bob Obenland will be doing a make and
take on making jeweled trees. We all wish Jerry good luck and a speedy recovery.
A motion to adjourn the meeting was made by Mark Reynolds and seconded by Donna
Fresquez at 12:45pm. The motion was passed.

Picnic Prizes
Alpine Village Stodder Grist Mill Mei-Hua Paige
CIC Café Caprice French Restaurant Peggy Layton
NE Shingle Creek House Gisela Suarez
NP Rimpys Bakery Mei-Hua Paige
NP Custom Stitchers BrigitteDeBonis
SV Marvels Beauty Salon Pat Piccin
SV Village Police Station Sharon Cone
DV Customs House Queens Port Eileen O’Connor
DV Postern Kathy Travernia
NCC Traders Pin Shop Kathy Travernia
Frostys Day Wonderland Gene Armeno
M&M’s Easter Bunny House Eileen O’Connor
50/50 Norm Barrett



For the picnic, we had intended to raffle a vignette that could be
displayed for either Memorial Day and/or Independence Day.
However, we discovered that one of the houses had a few chips and
a missing piece while the other house had some flags missing.
Although Bonnie colored the chips to match the house, we decided
to nix the project because it was not perfect. As a result, we will
auction off the houses at the next meeting.

In addition, to coincide with the Pillsbury Doughboy’s obituary, we
have his house from Snow Village as our special raffle. Even though
you may not collect Snow Village, this piece can be displayed in any
kitchen. Included in the raffle will be two other Doughboy ornaments.
We also found some more items in Norm and Chris’ warehouse that
will be auctioned off at the meeting.

See you there!
Gene

Message from Gene!

Our Next Meeting is April 26, 2015, 2:15pm at 
Champion's Hall, 6601 Blvd of Champions

North Lauderdale, FL 33068 

Gene Armeno



DEATH OF THE PILLSBURY DOUGHBOY

The Pillsbury Doughboy died yesterday of a yeast infection and complications from 
repeated pokes in the belly. He was 71.
Doughboy was buried in a lightly greased coffin.

Dozens of celebrities turned out to pay their respects, including Mrs. Butterworth, Hungry 
Jack, the California Raisins, Betty Crocker, the Hostess Twinkies and Captain Crunch.
The grave site was piled high with flours.

Aunt Jemima delivered the eulogy and lovingly described Doughboy as a man who never 
knew how much he was kneaded.

Doughboy rose quickly in show business, but his later life was filled with turnovers. He was 
not considered a very smart cookie, wasting much of his dough on half-baked schemes.
Despite being a little flaky at times, he still, as a crusty old man, was considered a roll 
model for millions.

Doughboy is survived by his wife, Play Dough; two children John Dough and Jane Dough; 
plus they had one in the oven.

He is also survived by his elderly father Pop Tart.

The funeral was held at 3:50 for about 20 minutes.

SPECIAL RAFFLE



Bob Obenland

Financially Speaking with Bob

In the year 2000, a 600 mile long picnic took place
in France on July 14 to celebrate the first Bastille
Day of the new millennium.

Treasurers
Report

It’s time again to pay your dues. Remember that
individual dues are $15 and family dues are $25. If
you joined in Oct or Nov you are paid for 2015. If
you joined in Sept your dues will be $10 or $15. You
can pay at the April or mail to me at:

Bob Obenland
7747 Via Grande
Boynton Beach, FL 33437

This will be your last newsletter if you got the 
frowning face so please pay your dues.

Hope to see you at the meeting.

Bob

Actual
Bank Balance Date 2015
Treasurer’s Report Mar
Beginning Balance $3,694.41
Deposits
Advertising $0.00
Membership $40.00
Picnic $100.00
NCC Sales $0.00
Inventory Sales $0.00
Calendars $0.00
Special Raffle $100.00
Special Auction $0.00
Pin Sales $0.00
Donations $0.00
Raffle $0.00
total deposits $240.00

Expenses
Bell South $0.00
Copies $0.00
Donations $0.00
meeting $0.00
NCC dues $0.00
Other $0.00
Calendar $0.00
Picnic $184.13
Storage $574.80
WEBSITE $0.00
PO Box $0.00
raffle prizes $0.00
Refreshments          $0.00
Pins $0.00
Shirt Sales $0.00
Shirts $0.00
Stamps $0.00
total expenses $758.93

Ending Balance $3,175.48
$50.00

$3,225.48



From the Goodies Dept. with Mike!!!

Mike Abrams

MAY-AUGUST
HAVE A GREAT SUMMER!

Mark Your Calendar

Thanks to the following  members for bringing in our goods for 
April.

Joan Heinsinger George and Bill
Victoria DeBonis Gisela Suarez
Tonia Rogue Rae Campello
Michael & Orlando

One of the most delicious recipes at the picnic! 

Thanks for the secret Robert Carter!

CRACK ON A CRACKER

1 bag of pecans chopped
1 bag of almonds chopped
Unsalted butter
Club crackers

Melt butter and mix in almonds and pecans.

Layout crackers in a jelly roll pan in a straight line, Pour mixture over 
Crackers, bake on 350 for 10 minutes.



Wear your Village Landlords Shirt

• Wear your Village Landlords Nametags

• Volunteer to bring in goodies

All to receive extra door prize tickets!

For all meetings:

VILLAGE LANDLORDS
MEMBERSHIP APPLICATION

DATE: __/__/2015

Membership year is from January 1st—December 31. All information is confidential and used for club
purposes only. Please fill out application and return along with the membership fee of $15.00 per person
or $25.00 per family. Make checks payable to The Village Landlords, P. O. Box 670093 Coral Springs, FL
33067.

NAME:
ADDRESS:
CITY:
STATE:________________________________ ZIP:_____________________
HOME PHONE #:
E MAIL:

What year did you start collecting?

Would you be interested in hosting a Christmas House Tour in December or
January?

__ Yes __ No __ Possibly __ Need more information

What activities would you be interested in seeing at the meetings?

__Display Techniques __Guest Speakers __Social Events __Workshops
__Other

Comments :



9820 NW 77th Ave.
Hialeah Gardens, FL
33016
Phone: 305 558 5352

800 NE 13th St.
Ft. Lauderdale, FL 33304
Phone: 954 763 1403

Let’s show them our support!



Name Phone Address City ST Zip E-Mail
Abrams, Mike and Roseann       954-254-4365 22504 SW 65th Ave. Boca Raton, FL 33428 gjersey64@aol.com
Armeno, Gene & Josephine 954-969-0041 7495 NW 7th Ct. Margate, FL 33063 armenoj@bellsouth.net
Balog, Jason & Michael McCard 954-309-4071 3001 SW 18th Ter Lo711 Ft. Lauderdale, FL 33315 jayanthony1069@aol.com
Barrett, Norman 954-242-7256 1121 SE 9th Avenue Pompano Beach, FL 33060 barretts56@aol.com
Bower, Linda 954-579-2514 3311 SW 3rd St Deerfield Beach FL 33442 lindablsb@comcast.net
Bretl, Marlene 952-300-8016 8905 Preserve Trail Savage MN 55378 mbretl7@gmail.com
Bron, Elizabeth 954-899-6844 1873 NW 97th Terr Coral Springs, FL 33071 PiperN15242@aol.com
Campello, Rae & Carrie Erdman 954-792-4151 7420 NW 1st Place Plantation, FL 33317 raecampello@hotmail.com
Carter Robert 954-234-0404 9797 NW 1st Pl Coral Springs, FL 33071 robstoy1949@gmail.com
Cone, Robert & Sharon 863-937-5980 4492 Coachwood Lane Mulberry FL 33860 robertdcone@aol.com
DeBonis, Victoria and family 954-295-9325 7927 Manor Forest Blvd Boynton Beach, FL 33436 d56landbaroness@gmail.com
DeJesus, Rosemary 305-223-2924 3320 SW 126th Ave Miami, FL 33175 rosemaryd023@aol.com
Eichholtz, Bonnie & Ron 954-972-5045 6708 Oakmont N. Lauderdale, FL 33068 bonnie56@bellsouth.net
Fernon, Jerry & Nancy 954-753-5953 7961 NW 37th Dr Coral Springs, FL 33065 jfernon@myacc.net
Fresquez, Donna & James 954-491-1345 4650 Twin Lakes Blvd Ft. Lauderdale, FL 33309 donbro18@comcast.net
Gendron, Peter & Vickey 954-434-8124 121 Isham Dr Rutherfordton NC 28139 pete9134@gmail.com
Hargrave, Betty 954-928-1768 4410 NE 21 Ave Ft. Lauderdale, FL 33308
Heil, Guenther E. 954-600-9551 1218 SW 18th Ave Fort Lauderdale, FL 33312 guenther6@aol.com
Heinsinger, Joan & Charlie 954-771-3647 2797 NE 51st St., #302 Ft. Lauderdale, FL 33308
Ivy, Palma 954-922-4950 2741 Ocean Club Blvd. #105 Hollywood, FL 33019 kauaivy@aol.com
King, Bill & Debbie 954-971-2769 2028 Shepherd Rd #329 Mulberry FL 33860 kingsransom@bellsouth.net
Kirouac, Kathleen 954-421-0227 301 SW 34 terrace Deerfield Beach FL 33442 kkirouac@comcast.net
LaMonica, Joseph & Diane 954-772-3431 4831 NE 15th Way Fort Lauderdale, FL 33334 lamonicajo@yahoo.com
Layton, Daniel & Peggy 954-476-1210 421 Barbri Lane Davie, FL 33325 playton54@yahoo.com
Mc Phillips, Joe & Katherine 561-218-9557 11340 Chisolm Way Boca Raton, FL 33428 dalechip@bellsouth.net
Mead, Peggy 954-974-8271 4051 NW 4th St. Coconut Creek, FL 33066 peggoo@aol.com
Monninger, Jim 954-557-7714 416 NW 25 St Wilton Manors, FL 33311 jim@jimmonninger.com
Moore, Ken & Frank Cavanaugh 954-584-4414 210 Florida Ave Ft. Lauderdale, FL 33312 sophanda@aol.com
Nelson, Patricia & Neysa Cole 352-419-8320 6431 E Shadow Ln Inverness FL 34452 nelson7023@yahoo.com
Obenland, Bob 561-752-0450 7747 Via Grande Boynton Beach, FL 33437 obenland@aol.com
O'Connor, Eileen & Henderson, Georg 954-630-8432 2308 NE 20th St Fort Lauderdale, FL 33305georgeandeileen@bellsouth.net
Paige, Mei-Hua 954-474-3546 640 NW 76 Ave Plantation, FL 33324 paige2000@comcast.net
Piccin, Pat & Richard 954-741-5456 5120 NW 76th Terr Lauderhill, FL 33351 busy2333@aol.com
Reynolds,  Mark 954-537-4929 2758 NE 15th St., Apt. 1C Ft. Lauderdale, FL 33304 rynldsmpg@bellsouth.net
Rogue, Tania    305-558-4596 4054 W 8th CT Hialeah, FL 33012
Rosenbaum, Chet & Dianne 770-320-8307 1305 Nickel Oak Bend McDonough GA 30252 chetkimb@bellsouth.net
Roth, Jo D & C T 954-564-8160 1738 SW 24th Ave Ft. Lauderdale, FL 33312 jr@idsinc.cc
Shaw, Denis & Ruth 954-805-8841 9983 S Abiasa Cr Davie, FL 33328 drs1girl@aol.com
Shetler, Tom & Susan Pittman 828-966-5060 1152 Soquili Drive Brevard NC 28712 tomeku85@aol.com
Shields, Bill & Fells, George A. 954-451-5539 2840 S Oakland Foresy Dr 2902Oakland Park FL 33009 aussie246246@aol.com
Smith, Elaine & Robert 954-680-6370 6370 Hawkes Bluff Ave Davie, FL 33331 rsmith7549@aol.com
Spicer, Mary & Jessica 954-732-6027 1215 SW 81st Ter N. Lauderdale, FL 33068 daspicers@aol.com
Stout, Jonathan 786-258-3806 5619 SW 116th Ave Cooper City, FL 33330 jstout@pdmiami.com
Suarez, Carlos & Gisela 305-558-8339 271 E 58th St Hialeah, FL 33013 giselas@citrushealth.com
Swanson, Don & Donna 772-344-5656 3737 Pendula Cr Port St Lucie, FL 34952 don.swanson@yahoo.com
Taggart, Scott & Stephanie 954-771-6441 1001 NW 48th ST Ft. Lauderdale, FL 33309 staggart@bellsouth.net
Tavernia, Kathleen 954-249-7111 1921 NE 59th Place Ft. Lauderdale, FL 33308 ktavernia@aol.com
Thompson, Chuck & Danette 954-752-5969 6624 NW 48th Manor Coral Springs, FL 33067 thompsondm@bellsouth.net
Wiggins, Michael & Orlando Arroyo 954-525-8923 PO Box 1406 Ft. Lauderdale, FL 33302 papadrives@aol.com
Winzell, Dorothy 954-981-9207 6341 Thomas St Hollywood, FL 33024  dotwinzell@bellsouth.net
Wolfe, Charlotte 954-728-9365 PO Box460370 Ft. Lauderdale, FL 33346 cctoo@aol.com


